
 
Where have you seen God at work this week?  

That is one of the fundamental questions that was asked in the very beginning of the Methodist 

Movement at class meetings every week. Where have you seen God at work this week?  

When we arenŪt asked this question regularly, it can be easy to forget to look for God, or to be 

oblivious to GodŪs working in the world. God is at work, right now. Every moment, every day. It is 

our job as Christians and as United Methodists to look for and acknowledge this work. This is part of our spiritual 

formation ŧ work that takes place each and every day.  

Some sightings of God I have seen recently, in no particular order:  

§ In the joy I saw in the face of a young child, as we threw a water balloon at each other while at camp.  

§ Seeing all the beautiful Surprise Lilies popping up all over town.  

§ The speechlessness of a man upon hearing his prayers he thought would go unfulfilled were answered.  

§ The relief in the voice of a person after praying with them over the phone during their hospital stay.  

§ Sharing prayers with a colleague after her husbandŪs surgery.  

§ Watching folks drop everything, grab tools, and get soaked helping to save a neighborŪs property from 

flood damage.  

When we start looking for examples of God at work, itŪs easy to see how much God does here and now. And when 

we see God at work, we are able to feel more connection with God, and our relationship with God grows and 

deepens. And when we grow closer to God, and when we see God at work, we become like the disciples, who said, 

Ŭfor we cannot keep from speaking about what we have seen and heard.ŭ (Acts 4:20) We too are called to share what 

weŪve seen and what weŪve heard about God and about Jesus. And so I pray that you will see God at work this week, 

and grow closer to God and Jesus in the process. I encourage you to share that good news with someone. That might 

just be all they need to start their relationship with God too.  

Pastor Andrea 

                       

  

  

          

Our Vision                        

 Worship, Witness, Serve 

 The Enlightener   
 September 2020 

    Our Mission  

                        

 Worship God who loves us. 

Share our faith by building relationships.  

   Bring hope to the world we serve. 

Have you ever wanted to know more about the United Methodist Church, or know more about what is 

going on in our own Great Plains conference?  

¶ Anyone can sign up for our weekly Conference email called the GP Connect and receive an email once 

a week with news, updates, and links to register for classes at https://www.greatplainsumc.org/

gpconnect 

¶ Our conference has several regular podcasts that cover all sorts of topics, and anyone can listen. Learn 

more at https://www.greatplainsumc.org/podcasts 

¶ You can also connect through social media or through our own conference app. Find out more about 

how to connect at https://www.greatplainsumc.org/socialmediamobileapps  

¶ These resources are all free, and are open to everyone ŧ you donŪt have to be a pastor or even a church 

member to access any or all of these great resources!  

https://www.greatplainsumc.org/gpconnect
https://www.greatplainsumc.org/gpconnect
https://www.greatplainsumc.org/podcasts
https://www.greatplainsumc.org/socialmediamobileapps


 

 

  

 

 

 

Financial Report from 

Finance Committee:  

 

General Budget  

July 

Tithes & Offerings: 

$15,248.21 

Expenses: $20,051.63 

 

Year To Date 

Jan. 1ŧ June30 

Tithes & Offerings: 

$140,141.16 

Expenses: $159,915.80 

September Mission  

Happy Birthday                   

 85 years and UP 

Gary Beck 

9/08   

Lorene Peterson  

9/11 

 

 

Numana 

Based in El Dorado, KS, Numana, Inc. is an international hunger relief 

organization.  Numana events provides a hands on project in which almost any 

age or skill level can participate. With the help of volunteers, they have packaged 

more than 43 million meals that have served the hungry around the world. 

WANTED:  

Special music at each    

Sunday service.  If you 

would like to provide 

something on Sunday contact: the 

church at   785-632-3106 or                           

churcoffice@claycenterumc.org.              

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Quarter startsŧ September 6th 

 

We canŪt wait to see you and hear all 

about your summer adventures and 

dive into new studies just for you. 

 

 

  Our Blessing        

 Box 

This ministry is a big 

hit and we are serving 

so many neighbors in need.  Please     

continue to stock it with your donations.  

Thank you for contributing to this    

ministry at CCUMC.  

90th Birthday Party  

Open House for 

 Gary Beck 

On Saturday, Sept. 12 

From: 2 pm ŧ4 pm 

Location: Fellowship Hall 

 

 

Will be returning  soon.  

Watch  the bulletin for 

the  official start date.  

Stay healthy and exercise 

at home till we can be 

together again.  For more 

information contact 

Ruth Ann Johnson. 

UMW News  

UMW cluster group Alla Sera  is       

postponed at this time indefinitely. 

Praying for our Garfield 

Neighbors 

We are again posting names of the      

Garfield School Staff for you to Pray for.  

In this uncertain time, praying for each 

staff and their students is an important 

activity we can do for our Garfield  

Neighbors. 

They can feel the caring and love from 

their United Methodist Church       

Neighbors.  

Thank You 

Garfield Neighbors Committee 

 

 



Chippewa Day Camp came to Clay Center 

 

We were happy to have 22 children & youth participate in our Camp 

Chippewa Day Camp.  They enjoyed crafts, STEM activities, worship, 

water balloons, sŪmores and special surprise of horse back riding.  It was a 

great day and many wanted to do it again  the next day.  Thank you goes 

out to the Clay County Fair Board for letting us use the Fair 

Grounds.  It was a perfect    

location. 

Scramble news flash !!!! 

The Scramble Ministry Team is excited to offer our Wednesday evening meals again to our church family and to 

the Clay County community!  This weekly event is called Scramble. We will serve each Wednesday, beginning 

September 9
th

 from 5:30-6:30 pm.    

Due to COVID 19 we encourage all diners to wear a mask unless they are seated and to observe social distancing 

while going through the serving line. 

If you have a group that would like to serve a Scramble meal, please call the church office to select a date.  There 

will be special guidelines for groups who are cooking and serving food. We look forward to being together again 

to enjoy good food, fun and fellowship on Wednesday evenings.  

Dining Participants  

All diners are encouraged to WEAR MASKS unless they are seated.  Social distancing is also encouraged. 

Limited Seating: Tables will be spread out with 4 chairs per table.  (Additional chairs will be available if needed 

for family groups of more than 4.)   

General Guidelines  

 All food (including dessert) and beverage (water and coffee) items to be served for you.  This includes all       

condiments, salad dressings, etc. 

We will Offer ŬTo Goŭ meals for those who wish to dine at home. 


